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Chestatee-Chattahoochee RC&D

Executive Board Meeting

May 30, 2008
Minutes

Members present were Jeanette Jamieson, President; Edsel Nix, Vice-President; Larry Nix, Treasurer; and Jim Dobson, Member-at-Large.   Members absent: Dennis Brown, Secretary and Lewis Canup, Member-at- Large.   Others present –Nianne Mullis and Susan Creasy. 
Jeanette called the meeting to order at 10:30 a.m.  

Motion was made by Edsel, 2nd by Larry to approve the April 14, 2008 minutes as mailed.  Motion carried unanimously.
Motion was made by Jim, 2nd by Larry to approve the financial report as presented.  Motion carried unanimously.
Financial Update:

· There are talks underway to enter into an agreement between the Georgia RC&D Council and Georgia EPD to provide funding statewide to implement pre-approved projects.  If successful, all Georgia RC&D councils would participate and receive funding in this endeavor.  This negotiation is still in the preliminary stages.

· The sale of the road striping equipment generated $66,000.  A motion was made by Jim, 2nd by Edsel to purchase a $25,000 Commercial Paper.  The Council will use balance of $41,000 to offer small community-based grants throughout the Council area.  Motion carried unanimously.  Several projects had been approved over the past few years, but efforts to secure funding were not successful.  These include many outreach opportunities which relate to the Area Plan.  An agreement will be generated to ensure that the funds are used for approved practices.  Those previously-approved projects will be funded first, with any remaining funds dispersed to new applicants.  
Ongoing Program Updates

· Road Striping – Susan is to contact the high bidder on the F-350 to determine if he is still interested in purchasing the vehicle.

· Wheels-to-Work – No recent activity.
· Revolving Loan – No payment has been received this year.  Motion was made by Lewis, 2nd by Edsel to have Jeanette follow up on this.  Motion carried unanimously.
Special Project Administrator’s Report 

· There is a Landowner Workshop being held June 18, 2008 on the Owens Farm in Toccoa.  This is being hosted by the National Wild Turkey Federation and the Georgia Forestry Commission.  A motion was made by Larry, 2nd by Jim to donate $300 to sponsor this workshop.  Motion carried unanimously.  
· In the interest of time, a written report was distributed for review by the Executive Board.

General Updates/New Business 
· 2008 Unpaid Dues – The only outstanding payment is due from the Franklin County Commission.  
· The Southeastern RC&D meeting will be held September 10-13, 2008 in Wytheville, VA.
The date for the next Executive Board meeting has yet to be determined.
Meeting Adjourned.
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